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Biennial Ownership Reports are due by 
August 1, 2015 for Noncommercial Radio 
Stations in California, North Carolina and 
South Carolina and Noncommercial 
Television Stations in Illinois and Wisconsin 
By Lauren Lynch Flick and Scott R. Flick  

The staggered deadlines for noncommercial radio and television stations to file 
Biennial Ownership Reports remain in effect and are tied to each station’s 
respective license renewal filing deadline. 

Noncommercial radio stations licensed to communities in California, North Carolina or South Carolina and 
noncommercial television stations licensed to communities in Illinois or Wisconsin must electronically file 
their Biennial Ownership Reports by August 1, 2015. Note that because the filing deadline falls on a 
weekend, the Biennial Ownership Reports may be submitted to the FCC as late as August 3, 2015. 
Licensees must file using FCC Form 323-E and must also place the form as filed in their station’s public 
inspection file. Television stations must assure that a copy of the form is posted to their online public 
inspection file at https://stations.fcc.gov.  

In 2009, the FCC issued a Further Notice of Proposed Rulemaking seeking comments on whether the 
Commission should adopt a single national filing deadline for all noncommercial radio and television 
broadcast stations like the one that the FCC has established for all commercial radio and television 
stations. In January 2013, the FCC renewed that inquiry. Until a decision is reached, noncommercial radio 
and television stations continue to be required to file their biennial ownership reports every two years by 
the anniversary date of the station’s license renewal application filing deadline.  

 

 

 

 

Advisory 
  

  

Communications  

 

https://stations.fcc.gov/


Advisory Communications 

Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP www.pillsburylaw.com  2 

If you have any questions about the content of this Advisory, please contact the authors of this Advisory or 
the Pillsbury attorney with whom you regularly work. 
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About Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP  
Pillsbury is a full-service law firm with an industry focus on energy & natural resources, media, financial 
services including financial institutions, real estate & construction, and technology. Based in the world's 
major financial, technology and energy centers, Pillsbury counsels clients on global business, regulatory 
and litigation matters. We work in multidisciplinary teams that allow us to understand our clients’ 
objectives, anticipate trends, and bring a 360-degree perspective to complex business and legal issues—
helping clients to take greater advantage of new opportunities, meet and exceed their objectives, and 
better mitigate risk. This collaborative work style helps produce the results our clients seek. 

 

This publication is issued periodically to keep Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP clients and other interested parties 
informed of current legal developments that may affect or otherwise be of interest to them. The comments contained herein 
do not constitute legal opinion and should not be regarded as a substitute for legal advice. 
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